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Dear Franklinville Community,
As we approach the holiday season and 
approach a new year, it’s a delightful time to 
reflect on the past year’s highlights. Our staff 
has shown exceptional dedication, going 
above and beyond to create meaningful 
opportunities and lasting memories for 
our students. Whether it’s our bus drivers 
decorating their buses for Halloween, our 
support staff creating a warm and inviting 
atmosphere in the offices, or our cafeteria 
staff greeting our kids with warm smiles 
during breakfast and lunch, everyone has 
played a crucial role in making our school a 
special place.
Our teachers have provided enriching 
academic experiences, including captivating 
projects like nurturing crayfish and trout 
and hosting a family fun night. Our 
students have diverse opportunities to 
explore potential career and college paths, 
participating in events such as Veterinary, 
Agriculture, Skilled Trade Days, visiting 
Houghton College and attending a college 
consortium held at TBA. The community 
has reveled in the dynamic sounds of 
our band and choir during their concerts 
this year. These experiences represent 
just a glimpse of the rich and rewarding 
opportunities our students have embraced 
so far.
The fall sports teams had remarkable 
seasons, and our students earned numerous 
individual accolades. We thank our coaches 
for their unwavering dedication to helping 
our student-athletes thrive on and off the 
field and in the classroom.

I wish everyone a joyful holiday 
season. As we continue to flourish 
and grow, let’s carry this positive 
momentum into the new year.
Superintendent 
Donald Putnam

January/February 2024

D  I  S  T  R  I  C  T   N  E  W  S  L  E  T  T  E  R

Once again, thanks to the generosity of businesses near and far, 
community members and volunteer committee members, a very happy 
holiday was helped along for many of our local children. Over 200 children in 
the Franklinville community received gifts to brighten their Christmas.

We also extend our thanks to those who have contributed to the food drives/
toiletries drive at the school and the hat, mitten, and toy drives at our local 
businesses and library. Again, all donations have helped our local families 
including our own Food Pantry in Franklinville.

The committee is, as always, grateful to the community for their help in 
making sure that those who might have been struggling this Christmas, had 
something under their tree. Even in difficult economic times, Franklinville 
School District residents have demonstrated time and time again, their 
willingness to help each other when the need is there. Great job team!

If you have been inspired by this article and would like to be a part of 
Christmas Spirit 2024 or to find out more, please contact the Elementary or 
High School office. We accept donations year-round!

Thank you! 
Christmas Spirit Committee 2023

Christmas Spirit 2023

During Spirit Week our FCS Elementary students all 
received a new Cubby T-shirt.  They wore their shirts 
for an overhead FCS picture.  Let’s show our Panther 
Pride on the first Friday of every month by wearing 
our Cubby shirt to school.  The first Panther Pride day 
will be Friday, January 5th.

Panther Pride
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ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL’S CORNER
By: Melissa Martin, Elementary Principal

The Halloween Parade 
FCS Elementary showed off all their 
costumes in our Halloween Parade. This 
year the students paraded around the track 
to show off their costumes.  Many parents 
came to watch and admire all the costumes.

Family Fun Night 
On November 14th the FCS Elementary School held their first family fun night.  During 
the evening, students showed off science projects and writing pieces.  Some classrooms 
hosted math and reading games.  In the music room, Mr. Angeleri led drum circles and in 
the multipurpose room, students performed yoga.  A large obstacle course bounce house 
was set up in the gym.  Many of our families came and participated in all the fun activities.  

The Hatchery 
Mrs. Sylor took the 3rd graders 
to the Hatchery to learn about 

raising trout.  They spent the 
day learning all about the fish.  

Mrs. Sylor is helping them raise 
some trout in her room that 

will be released in the spring. 

Students in 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade each made a feather and I assembled 
them into Angel Wings based on street and social media artist Kelsey 
Montague. You are supposed to stand in front of them with arms raised, 
have a photo taken of you, and post on public social media with hashtag 
#whatliftsyou and a positive message. If you look up #whatliftsyou on 
social media platforms, you can see photos from around the world. 

Tiffany Smith- Elementary Art teacher 

SOCIAL MEDIA & ART
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GRADUATION AWARDS 2024
ALL seniors are encouraged to apply!

The following awards are available 
to graduating seniors.  Please 
carefully read the requirements and 

submit your applications by the due date.  
ALL awards are subject to change and 
dependent upon student participation.

For the following awards, students must 
submit

a. Letter of Intent

b.  Resume (in guidance file)

c. Two letters of recommendation

d.  College acceptance letters   

These scholarships are due to the 
Guidance Office by MARCH 27, 2024

1.  ROBERT KELSEY SCHOLARSHIP 
AWARD – Interested students who 
plan to further their education in a 
medical field.  Letter of intent should 
be addressed to the attention of the 
Superintendent’s Office for committee 
selection.  This is a $50 award, which 
is subject to change and is paid at the 
graduation ceremony. 

2.  GERTRUDE AND LEWIS DILLE 
SCHOLARSHIP AWARD - $500 
awarded to a student who will be 
continuing their education in a career 
that will benefit children, such as 
teaching or social sciences.  Student 
must demonstrate financial need.  
Preference will be given to students that 
have participated in the school music 
program.  This award is selected by the 
school committee. 

3.  THE HICKER FAMILY SCHOLAR/
ATHLETE AWARD – established in 
2001 by George Hicker, Class of 1964.  
Scholarship amounts will vary.  Letter of 
intent should be addressed to Mr. Hicker.

4.  ALANSON CROSBY 214 – WOMEN’S 
RELIEF CORP. AWARD – Interested 
students who plan to further their 
education a medical field.  Letter of 
intent should be addressed to the 
organization.  They will make the 
selection of the winner.  This is a $100 
award, may be two (2) awards, which is 
subject to change and will be paid to you 
at the graduation ceremony. 

5.  FRANKLINVILLE TEACHERS’ 
ASSOCIATION – Amount varies 
each year. Letter of intent should be 
addressed to the Franklinville Teachers 
Association.

6.  EARL KOTTWITZ SR. /HUEY 
KOTTWITZ MEMORIAL AWARD – 
Letter of intent should be addressed to 
the Kottwitz Family.  They will make the 
selection of the winner. Your letter must 
include information about yourself, your 
hopes and dreams.  

7.  WEIGEL FAMILY SCHOLARSHIP 
AWARD – Letter of intent should be 
addressed to the Weigel Family.  This 
award will be given to a student who 
demonstrates academic achievement, 
extracurricular and sports involvement, 
and has been accepted into a place 
of higher education.  One letter of 
recommendation must be from a coach.

Cattaraugus Region Community 
Foundation offers several different 
scholarship opportunities for Franklinville 
students.  Please go to the following 
website to review the criteria for these 
scholarships www.cattfoundation.org – 
the deadline for these awards is March 
15, 2024.  The portal opens February 
1st.  Here is a sample of some of the 
scholarships offered to Franklinville 
students only:  There are plenty more 
listed on the website as well.  

1. WALTER F. AND JULIA A. DZIEKONSKI 
SCHOLARSHIP

2. JOSEPHINE S. PEPPER MEMORIAL 
AGRICULTURE SCHOLARSHIP

3. WILLIAM H. SCHWIER MEMORIAL 
SCHOLARSHIP

4. NANCY ALLEN MEMORIAL 
SCHOLARSHIP

5. JEN DELONG MEMORIAL 
SCHOLARSHIP

The following awards must be applied for - 
applications are in the guidance office:

1.  FRANKLINVILLE P.T.O. – The amount 
varies.  Deadline is April 30, 2024

2. FRANKLINVILLE VETERANS’ OF 
FOREIGN WAR – Deadline is April 30, 
2024

3. IOOB SCHOLARSHIP AWARD(S) 
– Amount varies – ($500-$1,200) – 
Deadline is April 30, 2024

4. MAPLE FESTIVAL SCHOLARSHIP 
AWARDS – Deadline is May 17, 2024

The following awards are selected by a 
committee – students need not apply for 
them.

1. AMERICAN LEGION ATHLETIC AND 
CITIZENSHIP AWARDS

2. CATTARAUGUS COUNTY BANK

3. GORDON AIMES MEMORIAL AWARD

4. LIPPERT GUARDIAN ANGEL FUND                

5. FRANKLINVILLE VETERANS’ OF 
FOREIGN WARS AUXILLARY AWARD

6. JACQUELINE TYNDA MEMORIAL 
AWARD

7. T.B.A. SOCIAL STUDIES DEPARTMENT 
AWARD	

8. SHANNON BIELA MEMORIAL AWARD

9. WILLIAM GOSS MEMORIAL AWARD

10. VIRGINIA WATKINS MEMORIAL 
AWARDS		

The above award amounts vary.  
Benefactors adjust the amounts up or 
down, depending on the economy and 
other financial considerations.  Interest 
rates paid by financial institutions may 
also necessitate an adjustment in the 
award amount.
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From the Guidance Office
A message from Mrs. Schuckhardt 
School Social Worker for grades 6-12

The winter months tend to bring with them 
additional stressors and mental health 
concerns. Even though holidays are positive 
experiences for most, they still bring along 
with them stressors. You may notice yourself 
feeling a little more down and lacking 
energy during the fall/winter months as 
well. It’s common in our region of the world 
to experience symptoms that align with 
Seasonal Affective Disorder (SAD). SAD 
occurs due to lack of vitamin D in our bodies 
as well as lack of serotonin and altered levels 
of melatonin.

Symptoms of SAD can be persistent sadness, 
anxiousness, or “empty” mood most of the 
day, nearly every day, for at least 2 weeks. 

Feelings of hopelessness or pessimism, 
feelings of irritability, frustration, or 
restlessness. Feelings of guilt, worthlessness, 
or helplessness. Loss of interest or pleasure 
in hobbies and activities. Decreased energy, 
fatigue, or feeling slowed down. Difficulty 
concentrating, remembering, or making 
decisions. Changes in sleep or appetite or 
unplanned weight changes. Physical aches 
or pains, headaches, cramps, or digestive 
problems that do not have a clear physical 
cause and do not go away with treatment 
and thoughts of death or suicide or suicide 
attempts.

If you find yourself experiencing any of these 
symptoms, you should be encouraged to seek 

out your primary care provider and discuss 
options for supplements to increase your 
mood and overall well-being. If you need to 
get connected to a provider, please feel free to 
contact us in the TBA Counseling Center and 
we are happy to assist you.

Due to the increase in stressors and mental 
health needs during the colder months, I 
wanted to provide you with some ways to 
strengthen your communication with your 
families. Getting engaged in conversations 
around mental health and self-care can 
be a challenge, so here you will find some 
conversation starters. You can use these to 
better understand your friends and family 
and what they may be dealing with.

EXPLORATORY
Oftentimes we don’t know (or can’t 
observe) what is going on with our 
children, but our gut tells us something 
is off. Instead of asking a yes/no question 
(“Are you okay?”), start a conversation 
that invites your child to share beyond a 
one-word answer.

• “It seems like something’s up. Let’s talk 
about what’s going on.”

• “I’ve noticed you’ve been down lately. 
What’s going on?”

• “Seems like you haven’t been yourself 
lately. What’s up?”

• “You don’t seem as ______ as you 
usually are. I’d like to help if I can.”

• “No matter what you’re going through, 
I’m here for you.”

• “This might be awkward, but I’d like to 
know if you’re really alright.”

• “I haven’t heard you laugh (seen you 
smile) in a while. Is everything okay?”

• I’m worried about you and would like 
to know what’s going on so I can help

OBSERVATIONAL
When noticing a change in behavior, 
it’s important to focus on the reason or 
emotion behind the action rather than 
the action itself.

Avoid asking “Why are you (not) 
______?” and, instead, state what you 
are noticing and what might be behind 
the behavior.

• “I’ve noticed…”

• “It seems like …” •

“Have you noticed…”

• “Tell me how [specific behavior] makes 
you feel.”

• “I haven’t seen you [specific behavior] 
lately. Is everything okay?”

For example: • “I’ve noticed that you 
seem more anxious on Sunday nights. 
What’s going on?”

• “Have you noticed that you’re not eating 
all of your dinner lately? I wonder if 
something is bothering you.”

• “I haven’t seen you playing basketball 
like you used to. What’s up?”

   When we ask about a behavior in a 
non-judgmental way that focuses on 
the reason or cause, children are less 
likely to become defensive – avoiding 
the typical “good/ bad” behavior 
dynamic and demonstrating concern 
and care.

NORMALIZING THE CONVERSATION
Imagine if questions and conversations 
about mental health and wellness were as 
common as “How was your weekend?” or 
“Did you sleep alright?” By intentionally 
incorporating emotional health and wellness 
into daily life, we continue to chip away at 
the stigma associated with talking about 
mental health.

In the home parents and caregivers can let 
their children know that their emotional 
health and wellness matters by regularly 
asking:

• “Tell me something that surprised you 
about your day in school”

• “What emotion did you feel the most 
today?”

• “Have you felt [emotion] in the past week?”

• “It seems like you are [emotion] right now. 
Let’s talk about it.

I hope you find this information useful. If 
you or your family are need of additional 
support, please feel free to contact me at 
the TBA counseling center and I would be 
happy to help you.

RESOURCES
Mental Health Conversation Starters. 
Helping Parents, Caregivers, and School 
Staff. MHANYS. School Mental Health 
Resource Center. MHConvoStarters.pdf 
(mentalhealthednys.org)

Seasonal Affective Disorder. National 
Institute of Mental Health. NIMH » Seasonal 
Affective Disorder (nih.gov)
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From the Guidance Office
A message from Mr. Harris 
School Counselor for grades 6-12

I hope everyone had a great holiday season. I have enjoyed working with the senior class 
while learning more about what everyone is interested in pursuing after high school. 
Many students have been accepted to college, while others are preparing to enter the 
workforce and military. All college-bound students must submit the FAFSA application. 
Students attending a college in NYS should submit the NYS TAP application as well. 
Please let me know if you need any help moving forward.

Scholarships are available to all seniors and can be found on our website (https://www.
tbafcs.org/Page/2000) as well as in the Counseling Center. I will help students apply 
for the Franklinville Graduation Awards and the Cattaraugus Region Community 
Foundation Scholarships in class. Seniors need to submit a copy of their resume, 
recommendation letters and records release as soon as possible. Seniors also need to 
complete 12 hours of community service.

On October 19th, Sophomores, Juniors and Seniors took a field trip to Alfred State to 
tour the campus and learn more about the programs and opportunities they offer. We 
will continue to host college visits and will be setting up more campus tours. Juniors and 
Seniors are encouraged to attend.

I am in the process of meeting with the Freshman, Sophomore and Junior classes to 
review their year, work on post-secondary readiness activities, as well as schedule their 
classes for next year.

Congratulations to the Voice of 
Democracy winners!
1st place: Ana Hillman

2nd place: Braeden Kent

3rd place: Abigail Spencer

Congratulations to the Patriot’s 
Pen winners!
1st place: Kaylee Morgan, Payton Callahan, 
Dylan Snayczuk

2nd place: Kayci Landow and Grace 
Cornell

3rd place: Addison Buchanan

Congratulations to the following 
Juniors who took the PSAT in 
October! You all did a great job!
Norra Ainsworth, Ethan Allen, Bretton 
Blecha, Gannon Callahan, Lilah Cudney, 
Tyrnan Farrington, Ana Hillman, Braeden 
Kent, Patience Koch-Brauen, Kaleb Manzo, 
Colin Mooney, Elizabeth Price and Shea 
Smith.

Congratulations to the following 
Seniors who took the SAT in 
October! You all did a great job!
Hayden Callahan, Hunter Osgood, Noah 
Shenk and Luke Spande.

WEATHER-RELATED AND EMERGENCY 
SCHOOL CLOSING INFORMATION
WKBW – Channel 7 
WIVB – Channel 4 
WGRZ – Channel 2 

WPIG – FM 95.7 
WBEN – AM 930 
WYRK – FM 106.5 

Download the ParentSquare mobile app
Send and receive school communications on the go
Please ensure all of your contact information, 
phone numbers, email, emergency contacts, etc, are 
up to date and accurate with the school offices. 

Happy New Year to our wonderful 
school community!
As we embrace the start of 2024, I extend 
my warmest wishes for a year filled with 
happiness and good health to each and 
every one of you. The winter season 
has brought a flurry of excitement to 
our school with engaging sports events, 
competitions, and upcoming band and 
chorus performances. Your presence at 
these events adds to the vibrant spirit of 
our community, and I eagerly anticipate 
seeing parents, family members, friends, 
and fellow community members 
cheering on our talented students.

Throughout January and February, our 
focus turns to the core values of Ability 
and Knowledge. These character words 
are at the forefront of our educational 
journey, guiding both our staff and 
students towards growth and success. It is 
through the cultivation of these qualities 
that we continue to foster a nurturing 
learning environment.

A gentle reminder to ensure your child 
or children are well-rested and maintain 
regular attendance. Your continued 
support is invaluable to their academic 
journey. If you notice any challenges 
or struggles, please don’t hesitate to 
reach out. Open communication is key, 
and I am here to collaborate with you 
in creating a plan that ensures every 
student’s success.

Thank you for being an integral part of 
our educational community. Here’s to a 
fantastic year ahead!

Yours in education,
Robert Hirsch
Principal Ten Broeck Academy
Franklinville CSD
(716) 676-8060

FOCUS on 
Ten Broeck Academy

Without Limits

Th e Best of our Abilit
y
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COLLEGE 
SAVE THE DATE!

CABOCES CTE OPEN HOUSE
JAN. 25TH 12-6PM 

SAVE THE DATE!
CABOCES CTE OPEN HOUSE

JAN. 25TH 12-6PM 
It's a college open house
season! Keep reading to learn
how these events can you give
you a more immersive
experience at your dream
university

The CABOCES Career and Technical Education Center in
Ellicottville is hosting an open house event on Thursday,
January 25th from 12 :00 to 6:00 pm. We cordially invite

students, families, and school staff of current or prospective
students to attend this event. 

OPEN HOUSE ACTIVITIES:

Take out Spaghetti Dinner - Prepared by our
Culinary Program  Students & Chef Martinelli

Meet Tim Coleman, trade leader from local 669
Sprinkler Fitters who will take you on a tour
through the world of Local Unions. 
Get some insider knowledge from the pros at
County of Catt. IDA, Olean Business
Development, and JCC Workforce
Development.

Special Guest Speakers:

COME SEE WHAT WE HAVE TO OFFER!

Fund Raising for SkillsUSA, FFA & NTHS
Student Showcases & Program Tours
available all evening

CA BOCES 
CTE Center at Ellicottville 

5550  NY-242
Ellicottville, NY 14731

CABOCES.org

Tour our building and wander our halls to meet      
LOCAL Unions, Trade Schools, and Colleges with
opportunites aligned with our programs 
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All  Proceeds to Benefit  the FCS Class of 2024

JANUARY 18, 2024

Winter Chicken BBQ

$15 Per Dinner

Dinner Includes:
Chicken, cole slaw,

potato salad, and roll
with butter

Presale Tickets

Available  
See any TBA senior or contact,

hheineman@tbafcs.org or
mharris@tbafcs.org

Dinner pick up will
be from 3 - 6 pm at

the High School
Gym Entrance.
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FCS Sports Update

Varsity Football 
Coach Blecha 

Titans Football season 
comes to an end
The 2023 version of the FE Titans have 
concluded their season with a 7-2 record.  
After completing the regular season at 7-1, 
the Titans bowed to a hungry Wilson team 
in the semi-finals 21-20.  The kids played 
hard, but we could not stop Wilson’s potent 
offense in the fourth quarter.  A last-chance 
drive to win the game for the Titans came 
up short, but not for lack of effort.  Though 
the season fell short of our goals, the team 
kept up the Titans tradition of playing 
tough, hard-nosed, winning football.  This 
was the 10th year that the Titans have won 
at least 7 games in a season.  These players 
and coaches have worked hard to continue 
to bring pride into our community, and this 
year was no exception.  We will miss our 
seniors who will be leaving us.  They are 
Dakota Miller, Beau Bielecki, Jacob Dahlke, 
Noah Shenk, Trent Borden, Devin Herman, 
Ben Payne, Hayden Callahan, and Zach 
Fetterman.  Good luck to all the players 
going into the winter sports season.  

Boys Varsity Swim 
Coach Jennifer Landow

The Franklinville Boys Varsity Swim is 
combined with swimmers from Olean 
(Coaches Dan Brown/Ben Wright) and 
Allegany Schools.  Franklinville has several 
returning young swimmers who will 
undoubtedly have an impact on the success 
of the team.  Nick Hillman (Junior) will 
continue improving his skills and speed 
in our freestyle and backstroke events. 
Sophomore Sean Howard, a versatile 
swimmer, is expected to contribute 
wherever he is needed across the board. 
Another sophomore, Patrick Freedman, will 
provide the team with depth in the freestyle 
and backstroke events as well. Johnson 
Li, a freshman, will provide the variety, 
swimming the Breaststroke and Freestyle. 
The Boys Varsity Swim Team is always 
looking to grow and develop. Evan Breton 
and Kayci Landow are returning as our 
managers for the season. 

Our first meet was held on November 
30th in Panama. The team churned out a 
dominating performance to start the season 
with a huge win! Nick, Sean, Patrick, and 
Johnson all finished within the top 3 of their 
individual and relay events. Congratulations 
Boys on a magnificent performance! Good 
Luck with the rest of your season!!

“Persistence can change failure into 
extraordinary achievement.” -Matt Biondi

Bowling Team 
Coach Farrand

Once again, the Franklinville Bowling team 
is gearing up for our season that will see 
our first match at home on December 4th.  
Members this year include Mark Felser, 
Alexis Miller, Jacoby Neureuther, Jordan 
Bosell, Maverick Jennings and Christian 
Sexton.  We are off to a good start with 
improving our game at practice, with some 
of the members already improving their 
game by 20 pins or greater.  Our home meets 
will be at the Ischua Country club.

Indoor Track & Field 
Coach Herman 

We are pleased to announce the Franklinville 
Panthers indoor track and field team! 
Everyone has been working really hard to 
prepare for their first meet. We do have 
some new track athletes that are learning 
all about field events, relays, and specific 
running events. The training has consisted of 
weight room training, running mechanics, 
field event drills, and opportunities of 
practicing at the Houghton College Track. 
The indoor team will be competing at 
Houghton College, and Buffalo State college 
this 2023-2024 season.  The athletes are: 
7th grader Genevieve Herman, 9th graders 
Peyton Blue, Kaelyann Graves-Decker, 10th 
graders: Molly Witter, Olivia Hulin, and 
Kaylee Fox. 11th graders: Elizabeth Price, 
Patience Koch-Braun, Kaleb Manzo, Audree 
Green, Ana Hillman, and Norra Ainsworth. 
12th graders- Summer Wilkins, Isabella 
Thomson, Tyyetta Herman, and Gabriela 
Chesebro. These athletes are excited to 
begin their season, and looking forward to 
setting new goals for themselves. Thank you 
for supporting our Indoor track and field 
team. Here are dates if you want to come 
out and see these athlete’s in action: Team 
championships will be held February 10th 
at 9:30 a.m. in Houghton college. February 
17th will be State Qualifier at 9:30 a.m. 
Finally, the state competition will be held in 
Ocean Breeze Staten Island on March 2nd. 
Good luck to all other sports teams this 
season!

Modified Wrestling 
Coach Palmatier

We are excited to start a new 
modified wrestling season.  The 
wrestlers are working hard to 
be better wrestlers and students.  
We started the season off with 
two successful home meets and 
look forward to competing the 
next few weeks.  We hope to see 
you this season and thank you 
for your support.  

Pictured from left to right: Candon Oakes, Sam Gorecki, 
Kolby Magee, Leland Snow, Ayce Caswell, and Carter 
Mooney.  Missing: Calvin Everts
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FCS Sports Update

Girls Varsity 
Basketball Team 
Coach Samantha Kuhn

Franklinville girls’ varsity basketball has 
started for the 2023-2024 season. We are 
so excited to be back in the gym and have a 
great schedule of games to play! We will miss 
the class of 2023 and wish them nothing 
but the best, but we are looking forward 
to the next steps as we start our season. I 
am anticipating nothing but great things 
from our seniors and captains Sofia Bentley, 
Olivia Frank, and Luciana Marchese. We 
also have juniors Abbigale Chase, Gabrielle 
Goss, and new addition Hailey Rzucek. Our 
sophomore center Makenzie Chase is back 
and ready for action. We have two freshmen, 
Taylor Chase and Alayna Spittler, ready 
to show what they can do. Our youngest 
new addition is Grace Cornell, and she is 
ready to work hard and learn as she goes 
with the program. Our goals will be to 
finally win the league title and fight for a 
sectional title as well. We would love the 
community’s support and would greatly 
appreciate seeing anyone that can make it 
to some of our games this year. Thank you 
for your continued encouragement and for 
cheering us on throughout the years. We are 
expecting big things! Go Lady Panthers!

JV Girls Basketball 
Coach Bridget Jennings

The Girl’s JV basketball season has officially 
begun! So far, we are enjoying getting to 
know each other as teammates while we 
learn the fundamentals of basketball. This 
year’s returners consist of Sophomores 
Aliah Range and Trinity Herman, Freshman 
Danica Hopkins, and 8th graders Addison 
Chamberlain, Eva Green, and Mya Sullivan. 
These returners have worked hard to 
improve their skills from last year and we are 
very much looking forward to continuing to 
grow. 

We also have 4 newcomers that joined our 
team after having a pleasing season on 
modified last year. These four freshmen; 
Alexis Keller, Sarah Lewis, Taylor Fox, 
and Zoe Enderby; all bring heart, 
encouragement, and skill to our team.

At the time of this article, we have 
participated in one non-league game against 
The Olean Huskies on 11-30-23. It was a 
thrilling start to the season where our girls 
battled back from an 11-point deficit in the 
4th quarter to send the game in overtime. 
Unfortunately, we ran out of time and lost by 
only 3 points.

I am excited to be a part of this program 
with these wonderful young ladies. As 
always, we thank you for the support and 
encouragement and would love to see you 
at our games! Find our schedule online at: 
www.arbiterlive.com. Go Lady Panthers!

Varsity Boys Basketball 
Coach Scott Shenk

The Varsity Boys Basketball team is looking 
forward to an exciting 2023-24 season! The 
boys are involved in two tournaments this 
season, the Pioneer Motorsports Tip-Off 
Tournament held at Pioneer Central School 
on December 1st and 2nd with Springville, 
Holland, and Pioneer and our own Rick 
Hughes Memorial Christmas Tournament 
held here at TBA on December 15th and 
16th along with West Valley, Brocton, 
and New Life Christian School. We are 
once again in the CCAA East 2 for league 
games against Cattaraugus-Little Valley, 
Ellicottville, Forestville, North Collins, 
Pine Valley, and West Valley. Our non-
league opponents include Fillmore, and 
Portville. Returning to the team from last 
year are Seniors Beau Bielecki and Noah 
Shenk, Juniors Bretton Blecha and Collin 
Mooney, and Sophomores Grant Cornell 
and Eli Shenk. All six boys played very 
large roles in last years campaign. Bretton, 
Beau, and Noah all received League All-
Star nominations. Grant, Collin, and Eli 
were all instrumental in our late season 
run and carrying into the playoffs. New to 
the team this season are Juniors Gannon 
Callahan, Blake Green, Donte Long, Ari 
Riling, Matthew Spittler, Bill Slavinski, Calin 
Terwilliger, and Isaac Towne. We are very 
excited about the athleticism and depth 
these boys add to the team. We will look to 
be competitive in our league and in Class C 
Sectional play as we are no longer in Class D. 
Thank you all for your continued support of 
our basketball program. 

JV Boys Basketball 
Coach Tatlow

This year’s team will look much different than the last couple of seasons. Several starters from 
last season have moved up to the Varsity level. I wish them the best of luck as they continue 
on in the program. We have two returners from last season on the JV squad. They are 
Sophomore Damien Cole and Freshman Brady Tatlow; we will look for them to be leaders 
on and off the floor. They are joined by James Goff, Landon Learn, Trevin Lane, Tristen 
Hennard, Mason Blecha, and Oliver Shenk. The team has been working extremely hard at 
practice even with the limited roster. They had a great scrimmage against Randolph the week 
of Thanksgiving. We will look to carry this momentum into the start of our season at the 
Pioneer Tipoff Tournament in early December. We appreciate all of the encouragement and 
support we receive from the school and community. We look forward to seeing and hearing 
you at our games this season!
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Spaghetti Spaghetti 
DinnerDinner

$5 - All You Can Eat
Saturday, January 13, 2024

4:00 - 7:00 PM
TBA High School Cafeteria 

See a freshman class member or
contact jtatlow@tbafcs.org

for presale tickets. 
Tickets will be available at the door.

All Proceeds To Benefit
The Class of 2027
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FRANKLINVILLE HIGH SCHOOL/ 
FRANKLINVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
31 North Main Street / 32 North Main Street
Franklinville, NY  14737

ADMINISTRATION:

Donald Putnam, Superintendent
W. Scott Rudnicki, Director of Pupil Personnel Services and Instruction
Donna Howard, Business Executive
Robert Hirsch, Middle/High Principal
Melissa Martin, Elementary Principal

BOARD OF EDUCATION:

Mark Slavinski, President
William Weigel, Vice-President
Malachi Blundon, PhD
Sara Hatch
Scott Hillman

The Character Education word of the 23-24 School Year is UNSHAKEABLE.  Each 
month students and teachers nominate one student per grade level that they feel 
exemplifies the trait of the month.  Congratulations to the following students for 
receiving these awards:

SEPTEMBER 
UNITY

Levi Peterson
Abria Benjamin
Faith Peterson
James McAuley

Molly Witter
Ana Hillman

Summer Wilkins

OCTOBER 
NO QUIT

Gauge Jochen
Addyson Storts
Evan Cudney

Carlie Aultman
Tristen Hennard

Ethan Allen
Isabella Thompson

NOVEMBER 
SELF CONTROL

Ella Cudney
Logan Goss

Nacole Johnson
Grace Daigler
Seirra Lovell
Shea Smith

Olivia Pockey

FRANKLINVILLE CENTRAL SCHOOL

UNSHAKEABLE


